
Loudon Mill
KC Professional®

Kimberly-Clark

May 6, 2022

Division of Water Resources 
William R. Snodgrass TN Tower 
312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243

Via Electronic Mail To: Water.Permits@tn.gov

Re: NPDES Permit No. TN0064653, TMSP Tracking No. TNR050850
Change in Authorized Representative

To Whom it May Concern:

The purpose of this letter is to inform the Division of Water Resources that as of May 1, 2022, Mr. Matt 
Gerdeman has assumed the role of the primary Responsible Official for all environmental affairs related 
to the Kimberly-Clark, Loudon Mill. Mr. Gerdeman is the permanent backfill to Mr. Peter Kersten, whose 
resignation was previously announced. Mr. Gerdeman’s contact information is as follows:

Matt Gerdeman 
Mill Manager 
(865)988-7000 
mgerdema@kcc.com

This designation revokes all previous delegations of this same authority and will remain in effect until 
revoked in writing. The present delegation is not intended to affect other currently effective delegations 
made by the Corporation for purposes other than the one specified above.

Should the Division require any additional information related to this notification, please contact Robin 
Urquhart, Technical Contact.

Sincerely,

Matt Gerdeman 
Mill Manager
Kimberly-Clark Corporation, Loudon Mill

cc: Knoxville Environmental Field Office, DWR

Kimberly-Clark Professional 
A Division of Kimberly-Clark Corporation

5600 Kimberly Way Loudon, Tennessee 37774 
Phone: (865) 988-7000
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ATTACHMENT A - DESIGNATION OF DULY AUTHORIZED CORPORATE 
REPRESENTATIVE



Kimberly-Clark Loudon Mill

April 22,2022

RE: Kimberly-Clark Corporation
Loudon Mill
Designation of Duly Authorized Corporate Representative for Reporting Purposes

To Whom it May Concern:

Please be advised that as of May 1, 2022, Mr. Matt Gerdeman is appointed to the position of Mill 
Manager at Kimberly-Clark Corporation’s Loudon, Tennessee manufacturing mill (“Loudon 
Mill”) replacing Mr. Peter Kersten. As Vice President of Global Supply Chain for the Kimberly- 
Clark Professional business, I hereby designate Mr. Matt Gerdeman, Loudon Mill Manager, as 
the authorized representative responsible for submitting applications to obtain environmental 
permits, for making periodic monitoring and other reports in connection with permits, and other 
environmental regulatory reports required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency 
and/or State environmental regulatory agencies regarding Kimberly-Clark’s Loudon Mill.

This designation revokes all previous delegations of this same authority and will remain in effect 
until revoked in writing. The present delegation is not intended to affect other currently effective 
delegations made by the Corporation for purposes other than the one specified above.

If you have any questions concerning this designation, please contact Matt Gerdeman at 865- 
988-7000 or mgerdema@kcc.com.

Sincerely,

Paul Altermatt ° ”
VP KCP Global Product Supply

cc: Matt Gerdeman
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